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MEETING SUMMARY
Town of Chapel Hill

Sustainability Committee
August 12, 2008
Town Hall

Members Present: Mayor pro tem Jim Ward (Chair & Council Liaison), Yonni Chapman, Barbara Driscoll, Julia Gohlke, Sherif Ghobrial, Thomas Henkel, Josh Gurlitz, Vasu Kilaru, Paulo Nery, John Noor, Hank Rodenburg, Cindy Shea (UNC Liaison)

Staff Present: John Richardson (Staff Liaison), Josh Tussey (Intern)
The Sustainability Committee was introduced to Josh Tussey, who will serve as intern to the Committee this fall. Josh has been made available to the Committee through the University’s APPLES service-learning program.

The Chair informed the Committee that any special meetings must follow the Open Meetings Law.

The Chair reminded the Committee that there is a vacancy in the membership.  The Committee noted its continued interest in increasing the racial diversity of the membership and adding additional expertise in the economic vitality focus area.

The Committee unanimously approved the August 12th Meeting Summary.  

The Chair informed the Committee that at the Council—at the September 8th Business Meeting—referred the Peak Oil resolution to the SEE Committee for further deliberation.  Staff notified the Committee that the process is underway for amending the Land Use Management Ordinance to allow for a Committee representative on the Community Design Commission.  Staff noted that the Committee’s effort to petition the Council for amendments to the resolution establishing the Committee is also in motion.

The Committee continued its discussion of goal statements for a sustainability work plan.  The Chair and staff liaison presented the Committee with a possible framework from existing sustainability plans which could be shaped to fit local context and the Committee’s interests.  The Committee supported the use of existing frameworks to develop the work plan but reinforced the need to explore the local context.  There was a consensus that specific attention should be paid to social justice through mechanisms like public forums and surveys.  The Council’s adopted Economic Development Strategy was viewed as a good foundation for economic vitality planning.  The Committee unanimously agreed to review the proposed framework and provide feedback to the staff liaison.  Additionally, the representatives for the social justice focus area agreed to research and report back to the Committee on ideas for a public forum and survey.  

Next Meeting: October 14, 2008


